

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES November 9, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson. Those in attendance were, Neil Jackson, Steven Goodhind

Board signed the following:
 Timesheet for Colleen
 Money Turnover Sheet
 Temp Food Permit, Church of Christ, Jingle Bell Bazaar 12/4
 Temp Food Permit, Friends of Granby Library Basket Sale 12/4
 Building Department sign-off for septic at Kendall St lot 8-2, permission for Colleen to sign.

- 2. A motion was made, seconded, and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for October 26, 2021.
- 3. Title 5 Inspection Reports were received by the Board: 225 Chicopee Street, Greg Everson, Passes
- 4. Neil Jackson submitted a septic design for 151 Taylor Street for a complete system replacement. There are two buildings with a common well and septic system. The review was complete. The Board approved the 4' to 2' water table request, a variance was not needed due to the innovative Eljen system. The Board approved the design subject to submission of a modified drawing with level trenches and deed requirements, fill regulations, electric permit, trench permit and prior to COC, submission of exercised deed notification for Eljen system.
- 5. Neil Jackson submitted a septic design for 27 New Ludlow Road for a complete system replacement. The review was complete. The Board approved the 5' to 3' water table request, a variance was not needed due to the innovative Eljen system. The Board approved the design subject to submission of drawing with change to 3 bedrooms, pump electrics and alarm, water table correction and deed notification requirement, fill regulations, plumbing permit for work closer than 10' to the house, electric permit, trench permit and prior to COC, submission of exercised deed notification for Eljen system.
- 6. Dick stated he contacted town counsel, Brian O'Toole to discuss the Dollar General forebay. Attorney O'Toole will do some research and will get back to Dick.
- 7. The Board discussed school vaccine mandates. Dick contacted Chris Martin and Steve Sullivan to discuss. Town counsel is working on this issue. The Select Board would

- make the decision on a vaccine mandate. Dick stated it would be difficult to force a mandate with an emergency vaccine.
- 8. The Board discussed a mask requirement order. The Board voted unanimously to institute a mask order effective immediately for all Schools and publicly owned or operated facilities and strongly recommends the use of masks and social distancing by all persons in any facility open to the public.
- 9. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on November 23, 2021, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 10. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Lee Lalonde

Herbert T. Abelson